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The RAF Butterworth &Penang Association was formed on the 30
th
 August 1996 at the 

Casuarina Hotel, Batu Ferringhi, Penang Island.  

Association officials 

 

  

Chairman: Tony Parrini    Treasurer:  Len Wood               

Hamethwaite      3 Fairfield Avenue       

Rockcliffe       Grimsby                        

Carlisle       Lincs                                     

CA6 4AA      DN33 3DS                    

Tel: 01228 674553     Tel: 01472 327886                    

e-mail: tony@parrini.co.uk     e-mail: len.wood@ntlworld.com  

Secretary:   Richard Harcourt     Newsletter Editor/Archivist :                       

7 Lightfoot Close           Dave Croft                        

Newark        West Lodge Cottage            

Notts        3 Boynton, Bridlington              

NG24 2HT        YO16 4XJ                               

Tel: 01636 650281     Tel: 01262 677520                    

e-mail: secretary.rafbpa@gmail.com e-mail: dmcroft320@aol.com  

RAFBPA Shop:  Don Donovan                                          

           16 The Lea          

                    Leasingham                                                                                                                                                              

           Sleaford                                 

                    NG34 8JY                                 

            Tel: 01529 419080         

           e-mail: tdonovan1@btinternet.com     

Association website: http://raf-butterworth-penang-association.co.uk                                    

Webmaster - George Gault, e-mail: george.gault@ntlworld.com     
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Chairmanôs Corner 

As reported elsewhere in this issue, the 2015 Reunion and AGM at Stratford-on-Avon 

was once again a most enjoyable occasion. It was great to see a few 'new' faces, and a 

particular delight that we managed to get Sallie Hammond  and Rosemary Fell together 

for the first time. Sometimes you just know when the chemistry is going to work! They 

have a great deal in common and their animated conversations over dinner were a 

delight to behold. I'm sure there will be many more contacts between them before the 

next reunion in 2016. My thanks go to Len Wood for all his hard work in organising 

this year's extravaganza! 

Reunion raffle: Thank you to those at the reunion who gave prizes and then bought tickets for the raffle 

draw. From ticket sales, £100 is to be donated to the RAF Benevolent Fund, £50 towards a shelterbox for 

Nepal and the remainder (about £90) going towards the FEAF Grove Trust Fund.                   

Remembrance Sunday, 8th November: If any member wishes to apply for a place with other members of 

the association in the Cenotaph parade in London this year, please let me know as soon as possible. I have 

six applications from members attending the reunion and have been contacted by our sister associations to 

form a combined contingent under the banner of Units of the Far East Air Force. For those interested, I 

must have your details by phone or e-mail by mid-August, no later!                                      

The FEAF Grove Trust Fund: Thank you to all members who have so far contributed to the appeal 

launched with the last issue of 'Eastward' to form a fund to ensure that the FEAF Memorial is maintained 

for posterity. So far we have received £650 towards our target of £1000. If you would like to contribute then 

please send a cheque, payable to the 'FAR EAST GROVE ACCOUNT' to my home address.                   

Goods for sale: Don Donovan still has stocks of RAFBPA mugs, car stickers and sets of coasters for sale, 

in aid of the FEAF Grove Account. Also a large stock of association ties for sale in aid of our funds. Please 

contact him for prices.                           

Wreath Centres: If you intend to attend a local remembrance service and are prepared to purchase a wreath 

to lay at your local war memorial, then please contact Don Donovan who has a stock of self adhesive wreath 

centres available free of charge.                                             

Reunion and AGM 2016: Next year will be the 20th Anniversary of the founding of the RAF Butterworth 

and Penang Association, and it is hoped that more members than usual will make the effort to attend. The 

Falcon at Stratford will be undergoing a multi-million upgrade from this September and there was some 

doubt whether the normal facilities would be available in May 2016.                                 

In anticipation of this, the committee has been looking at other venues and at the AGM, for one year only at 

this stage, it was accepted that the 2016 Reunion/AGM will be held at the Ullesthorpe Court Hotel and Golf 

Centre near Lutterworth, Leicestershire on Monday and Tuesday 23rd and 24th May 2016. Details are being 

worked out, including pick-ups from local railheads. Those arriving on Sunday 22nd May will have the 

opportunity for a coach trip to the National Memorial Arboretum, partially subsidised by the association. 

Golfers may have other interests! 

PLEASE MAKE A NOTE OF THE DATES AND BE READY TO BOOK A PLACE WHEN DETAILS 

ARE PUBLISHED IN THE NEXT ISSUE. 

With my best wishes                       Tony Parrini 



5 
 

From the Editor 

 

 

 

 

 

The war in the Far East ended 70 years ago and in this 

issue of 'Eastward' it is commemorated with  images of 

the Japanese surrender and re-occupation of Penang and 

Butterworth by the British. In the images shown, mostly 

from the Imperial War Museum Air Ministry Far East 

Collection, the role of the RAF Regiment in routine 

patrols, helping keep civil peace, assisting the Straits 

Settlements civil police with their duties and a 'Hearts 

and Minds' approach to the 'Hill' residents is portrayed. 

The happiness (and relief) of the civil population can be 

seen from the picture (left) of the Royal Marines as they 

entered Georgetown following the Japanese Surrender.    

* In 1945 the term Mikado ( Heavenly Gate), used for Emperor was archaic. It was in use during the Meiji                  

era, 1868 to 1912 and was then superseded by the term Emperor.  

Back to the newsletter: there was a problem with sending the e-copies of the last issue (41) of 'Eastward' 

due to a connectivity problem beyond my control. A temporary solution resulted in most members being 

sent the newsletter on April 1st but unfortunately I seemed unable to keep most members e-mail addresses 

secure under the BCC choice....for this my apologies but it was out of my control, or perhaps it was due to, 

as we used to say in the RAF, 'finger trouble'?   

It is with sadness that I pass on the information of the death, on the 8th May, of Les Nichol, the founder 

member of the RAF Seletar Association who I had known from shortly after the forming of that Association. 

He was a quiet and gentle man of integrity who had worked single-handedly to establish the Association in 

those early days. He found peace in the latter years of his life and was proud of the RAFSA and its 

continued success. It was an honour to have known him.  

I also received an e-mail from Jean McKern (Australia) to inform me that, sadly, Alan Mckern had died 

peacefully on the 9th April 2015. Alan was the eldest son of Group Captain R. N. Mckern RAF and 

grandson of Dr Albert Mckern, both names being linked to the Elysian RAF leave centre of the 1950s. My 

contact with Alan in respect of the Elysian was short lived when he became ill. His brother Bill took over 

the role of informing of the history of family ownership of Elysian and hopefully through both Jean and Bill 

this will still be maintained.  

Finally, my thanks to those who have helped in anyway with the newsletter or archive materials, or both, 

over the past year. Your help is much appreciated.       Dave Croft  

*  
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The Monsoon Season - by John Gibson ATC Butterworth 

GIBSON'S DAILY WALK TO 

WORK, OR TO DINNER. 

NOTE THE MONSOON CAPE 

WHICH GETS JUST AS WET 

INSIDE AS IT DOES OUT.  

OUR RUNWAY WILL SOON BE COMPLETELY FLOODED  


